
Elder Affairs Committee
April 16, 2013 Minutes

Call to Order: 6:00

In Attendance: Bonnie Ritvo, Susan Haussler, Flo Silva, Helen Conti, Council Liason Joe Green, 
Dorothy Stoklosa, Sherry Farrell, Bonnie Roberts, Senior Affairs Director for the Town of Londonderry 
Stacy L. Thrall,Chairman Al Baldasaro, and Secretary Dan Lekas.

Old Business: February minutes approved
Rescheduling of the emergency preparedness class at the leach library that was canceled in February to 
Wednesday May 22.
Continuation of discussion on the updating of goals, Chairman Baldasaro will rewrite the discussed 
changes for review at the next meeting.

New Business:  Election of vacated seats, Sherry Farrell nominated to move from alternate to full 
member approved unanimously.
Susan Haussler nominated Vice Chair and approved unanimously. Current committee officers as 
follows
Chairman Al Baldasaro
Vice Chair Susan Haussler
Secretary Dan Lekas
There is currently one alternate seat on the committee to be filled.

Further discussion on what would be needed to clean up Sanborn Rd site.
Councilor Green added that he has inquired about three questions concerning site.
1: Site identified for Senior Housing
2: Is town willing to pay for clean up?
3: Are there CBG funds available?
At this time his questions are under review .

Update from Senior Affairs Director for the Town of Londonderry
Acting Town Manager Bill Hart toured the senior center and the center will be closed for one week to 
address bathroom issues.

Meeting adjourned at 7:32
Next meeting is May 21, 2013at 6:00  in the Sunnyhill Conference Room   

Respectfully submitted; Dan Lekas EAC Secretary


